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Glen Innes  
High School 

 NEWSLETTER Term 4 Week 4 Friday 9 November 2018 

Edward Street, PO Box 405, Glen Innes 2370 

Phone: (02) 6732 1322   Fax: (02) 6732 1972 
E-mail: gleninnes-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

Website: https://gleninnes-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 
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Principal’s Report 
 

Positive Behaviour for Learning (PBL) 
 - First Silver Award Recipients 
Our first students have received 350 Sentral PBL 
points meaning that they attain a Silver Award.  
Congratulations to Laura Gallagher, Isabella 
Vimpany, Samuel Hoskins and Kaitlyn Wallbridge.  
They received their awards at a special assembly 
on Friday 2 November 2018 

P&C Dinner in White 
I had the pleasure of attending our P&C 
Committee’s inaugural ‘Dinner in White’ on 
Saturday 3 November 2018.  The day started with 
a text from ‘Mr & Mrs White’ asking attendees to 
meet in the carpark at the rear of the Visitor 
Information Centre.  Once all assembled, we were 
directed to the Town Hall to enjoy catering and 
entertainment from GIHS students.  Upon dark, we 
were transported by bus to the secret venue: a 
fairy light marquee set up in the middle of the  
Standing Stones in Glen Innes’ Centennial Park!  A 
sensational evening and everyone involved should 
be congratulated for an innovative and interesting 
night. 

Senior study 

Our Senior Study appears to be getting closer to 
realisation - the new building designed to support 
our students in our senior years has gone out to 
tender.  We hope to give you updates on its 
progress in upcoming newsletters. 

 
 
batyr Program 
The school, in conjunction with Red Cross, 
are running the batyr@school Program - 
targeting students in Years 9 to Year 12. 
 

batyr is a ‘for purpose’ preventative mental health 
organisation, created and driven by young people, 
for young people.  They smash the stigma 
surrounding mental ill health and empower young 
people to reach out for support. They help create 
communities that support young people’s mental 
health and wellbeing. 
 

Read more at: https://www.batyr.com.au/
#fsDpbvOMheCPTELo.99 
 

Dance Spectacular 2018 
Another outstanding presentation by our students 
at Dance Spectacular 2018.  All involved should be 
congratulated on their involvement in such a high 
energy, non-stop performance.  Wow! 
 

Junior Yearly Exams 
Junior Yearly Exams commence in Week 5.  Some 
classes have chosen do exams in individual 
subjects classes rather then as a whole cohort 
exam. 
 

HSC Students 
This week is the final week of exams for our HSC 
students.  The week will end with their school 
formal on Saturday night at the RSL.  We wish 
them well in the workforce or with their further 
education. 
 

Mr Adam Forrester 
Principal 

Our Senior Study plans 

Principal Adam Forrester and Acting Deputy Principal Helen 

Millar making their way through the fairy-light tunnel at the 

P&C’s ‘Dinner in White’ 

Our first Silver PBL Award recipients! 

https://www.batyr.com.au/#fsDpbvOMheCPTELo.99
https://www.batyr.com.au/#fsDpbvOMheCPTELo.99
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Silver Eehrindian Level Achievers 

Having reached 350 Sentral PBL points 

Congratulations to our first Silver Level achievers! 

Year 9: Laura Gallagher, Samuel Hoskins, Isabella Vimpany  

Year 11: Kaitlyn Wallbridge 

Bronze Eehrindian Level Achievers 

Having reached 200 Sentral PBL points 

 

Year 7: Sophie Butterworth, Jordan Budda-Deen, Dorothy Coulter, Jordan 

Holley, Benjamin Poole, Ava Smedley, Makayla Swaffer, Lucas Tait, Nikkita 

Taylor 

 

 

Year 8: Tamika Carpenter, Rachel Cooper, Sam Donnelly, Campbell 

Harrison, Joshua Jemmett, Teleah Jenner, Archer Jurkiewicz, Chelsea-

Rose Kerr, Nash Knox, Brendan Mackenzie, Melpin Maulana, Monica 

Newsome, Matthew Pickham, Daniel Tait, Emily Wilkins, Jessica Wirth 

 

Year 9: Georgina Burton, Harrison Cooke, Jasmine Doust, 

Harrison Grob, Taylor Murdoch, Annaleese Myers-Cameron, 

Montana Newberry, Jye Williams, Emma Wood 

 

 

Year 10: James Graham, Stella Grieve, Brodi Henderson, Harry 

Lynn, Kate Lynn, Blake Martin, Alexandra Millar, Claudia Sieber, 

Bradley Spencer, Joshua Wallbridge, Shannon Williamson 

POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR FOR LEARNING 
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Dance Spectacular 2018 
 

The Glen Innes High School Dance Spectacular was held on Wednesday 31 October and 1 November at 
The Chapel Theatre.  Presented by the GIHS Dance Team with support from the Glen Innes Arts 
Council, the aim was to raise funds for the team’s costumes and to showcase their work to the 
community and local schools. 
 

The group performed many dance styles including Lyrical and Broadway Jazz, Contemporary, 
Bollywood, Musical Theatre, Modern Expressive, JFH and Hip Hop dance. 
 

The team performed several of these pieces at the Regional Dance Festival in Tamworth earlier in the 
year. 
 

Local dance studios Star Avenue Dance Centre and In2Dance with Amelia, along with indigenous 
dancer Bob Blair performed as guest artists. This year, Glen Innes High School’s talented singers and 
musicians also performed as part of the show. 
 

The cast of the show included around 100 students from Glen Innes High School, Glen Innes Public, 
St Joseph’s Primary School, and Red Range Public School and Glen Innes West Infants School. 
 

Thank you to dance teacher Lindy Alt, dance parents for their assistance with costumes/food/
backstage, the lighting and sound team, and the Glen Innes community for their continued support. 
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Photos by Claire McCormick, Year 11 
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Year 7 English Homework 
 

A reminder that students should be completing their set Literacy Planet tasks each week.  Once tasks 
have been completed, students have access to a variety of educational games.  If your child is unable 
to access the internet at home, tasks can be completed during school breaks or your child can attend 
the supervised English detention room voluntarily for teacher assistance.  Failure to complete 
homework will result in a detention. 
 

Mrs Danielle De Redder 
Head Teacher English 

Term 4 Junior English Assessment Due Dates 
 

The end of year English assessment is due during scheduled class times.  Please remind your child that 
if they are absent on the due date, they will require an approved Appendix A from the Head Teacher of 
English.  Failure to meet these conditions will result in the loss of 20% each day overdue.  Students will 
also be required to attend detention room until they have demonstrated the required skills for the 
missed task. 
 

Year 7 - In class poetry test Week 5 Thursday Period 5 
Year 8 - Essay due Week 6 Tuesday Period 3 
Year 9 - In class Journal Entry test Week 5 Friday Period 1 
Year 10 - In class essay test Week 5 Friday Period 2 
 

Mrs Danielle De Redder 
Head Teacher English 

Poetry to the Rescue 
 

Year 7 and 8 students were invited to participate in Steven Herrick’s ‘Poetry to the Rescue’ performance 
on Monday 29 October. Students who attended were rewarded with a belly full of laughs thanks to the 
hilarious poetry of Mr Herrick. 

Steven Herrick performing for our students 
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EEHRINDIAN 2018! 
Order your Year Book now by paying $20 to the school office 

Junior Yearly Examination Timetable 
 

Ambulance Cover Scheme 
In the event that a NSW school student is provided with emergency ambulance services 
within NSW, an invoice will be generated in the name of the person to whom these 
services have been provided.  On receipt of the invoice the parent/guardian should: 
 

 If the parent/guardian has private health insurance, a health care card, pensioner concession card or 

a Commonwealth Health Seniors Card then these details should be recorded in the relevant section 
on the back of the invoice, and returned to NSW Ambulance. 

 

 If the parent/guardian has no other form of ambulance insurance they should forward the invoice to 

the student's school.  The school will provide official certification that the services are covered, and 
forward it to NSW Ambulance. 

 

For more information, go to: http://www.ambulance.nsw.gov.au/Media/docs/NSW%20Ambulance%
20Group%20Cover%20Scheme%20-%20Schools%20Policy%20Guidelines%202017-81a51209-ab42-
4811-bed2-8c41b3a095cd-0.pdf 
 

Department of Education 

http://www.ambulance.nsw.gov.au/Media/docs/NSW%20Ambulance%20Group%20Cover%20Scheme%20-%20Schools%20Policy%20Guidelines%202017-81a51209-ab42-4811-bed2-8c41b3a095cd-0.pdfC:/Users/ggoldman.DETNSW/Documents/My%20Data%20Sources
http://www.ambulance.nsw.gov.au/Media/docs/NSW%20Ambulance%20Group%20Cover%20Scheme%20-%20Schools%20Policy%20Guidelines%202017-81a51209-ab42-4811-bed2-8c41b3a095cd-0.pdfC:/Users/ggoldman.DETNSW/Documents/My%20Data%20Sources
http://www.ambulance.nsw.gov.au/Media/docs/NSW%20Ambulance%20Group%20Cover%20Scheme%20-%20Schools%20Policy%20Guidelines%202017-81a51209-ab42-4811-bed2-8c41b3a095cd-0.pdfC:/Users/ggoldman.DETNSW/Documents/My%20Data%20Sources
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High Performance Pathways - Basketball Development Session 

High Performance Pathways - League 

Year 12 Construction 
 

Our Year 12 Construction students and some of their projects.  Congratulations on their final year at 
school and good luck with whatever the future may hold. 
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HSC Visual Arts Students 
 

Congratulations to our talented HSC Visual Arts students.  The HSC markers have been, the wait is 
over, now reap the awards. 
  

Ms Abi Sparks 



10 

GIHS P&C Dinner in White 
 

Last Saturday morning, the Dinner in White guests received their text 
message with the details to meet at the Tourist Information Centre car 
park.  At 6:30pm an excited group, dressed in white and carrying 
tables, baskets of food and drinks, table decorations and everything in 
between, walked down to the Town Hall.  Guests were served 
complimentary drinks and a range of delicious appetisers that were 
prepared by the Year 9 & 10 Food Technology classes with the 
assistance of Mrs Muggleton, Mrs Gillett and Mrs Woods.  During this 
time at the holding place, upbeat entertainment was provided by Mr 
McKean and his talented Year 10 & 11 music students.  It was a 
wonderful start to the evening where community members were 
hosted by GIHS students Jessica & Isabel Wright, Naomi Eastwood, 
Abigail Lightfoot, Charlotte McHarg, Grace Cupitt, Eleanor Malone, 
Mitchell and Maddie Taylor. 
 

With the arrival of Daniel Arandale from New England Coaches, guests 
were waiting in anticipation to see where they were off to next and I 
believe there was plenty of banter on the bus along the way.  By the 
time the bus turned into the Standing Stones, guests were certain of 
their destination however what they were about to experience next 
was simply breathtaking.  Geoff and Cassandra Hill from Mr & Mrs Hill 
Lighting had created the most amazing display of lights that formed a 
spectacular setting and atmosphere within the Standing Stones.  
Guests were simply amazed as they made their way through the 
entrance to the dining area and set about arranging their tables. 
 

Thank you to Wayne Williams from Wayne Williams Electrical who 
oversaw all things structural and electrical at the site and spent many 
hours along with Greg Wright and Craig Thomas assisting Geoff Hill 
with the setting up of the lights. 
 

Once the guests had settled in, they were welcomed to the Dinner in 
White and asked to take out their white napkins where in true Dinner 
en Blanc style they waved them around in the air as a united gesture 
of celebration.  Guests were then left to enjoy their meals and wow, 
what a range of meals that were prepared – mezze platters, roast 
dinners, lasagnes, salads and decadent desserts.  Some guests choose 
the hampers from the New England Motor Lodge and were delighted 
with their choice.  At 9:00pm to signify the opening of the dance floor, 
guests lit sparklers and were introduced to the Jimmy Craz band from 
Tamworth.  The trio of guys in the band (one an ex Glen Innes 
resident) played a fantastic range of songs and guests danced the 
night away.  Thank you to Apartments on the Park who provided 
accommodation for the band overnight.  At the strike of midnight, 
guests packed up their things and with a sense of satisfaction from 
such a great evening were bussed back to the Tourist Information 
Centre carpark. 
 

I would personally like to thank the GIHS P&C Dinner in White 
committee of Joanne Wright, Annette Eastwood, Amy Cupitt, Leeanne 
McHarg, Dannielle Lightfoot and Kim Butterworth who planned and 
orchestrated for several months with a vision of a magical night with 
friends and community under the stars.  The money raised from the 
White Dinner will be used to help fund the construction of an academic 
achievement centre for senior students at the school and after four 
years of planning and paperwork with the Department of Education, 
we are excited to announce that the tender process for our project 
started this week. 
 

Mrs Heather Thomas 
GIHS P&C President 

The GIHS P&C Dinner in White Committee 

Guests at the Town Hall 

Lights by Mr & Mrs Hill Lighting and 

photography by Glen Innes From Above 
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Glen Innes Severn Council Sports Awards 
 

Congratulations to the Glen Innes High School 
Opens Netball Team who were named as the 
‘Junior Team of the Year’ at the Glen Innes 
Severn Council Sports Awards held on Friday 26 
October 2018. 

Mixed League Tag Gala Day 
 

An eight-a-side mixed league tag gala day was held in Inverell on 1 November 2018. Glen Innes High 
School had a strong representation at the day with 25 students travelling over via bus to participate in 
the friendly fun gala day. These 25 students were split into two teams, with mixed genders. 
 

The teams played between 6-8 games each on the day, with very little down time. Both teams enjoyed 
success on the day defeating teams from Bingara, Inverell and Ashford.  Glen White won six of their 
eight games, and Glen Red completed the day undefeated.  The day was filled with success and fun. 
 

The day was enjoyed by all and our students benefited from the focus of participation, inclusion and 
learning.  All students must be congratulated on their behaviour and application on the day. They 
represented the school and themselves exceptionally well. 
 

Mr Johnny Elliott 

The Glen Innes High School Opens Netball Team 
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Community Notices 

Under 14s Boys Cricket 
 

Our Under 14 boys Cricket team played against Guyra Central School on Friday 26 October 2018.  The 
final score: Glen Innes High School 152 and Guyra Central School 53. 
Congratulations! 
 

Mr Mark Cameron 


